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Attendance: Shelia Coyne, Janice Lee, Linda Mahi, Tom Roza, Myisha Washington, Bret Watson, Debbie Haynes
The July 2009 meeting of the Central Services Classified Senate (CSCS) was held at 1:30pm on July 8, 2009 in the District Board Room and was conducted by Janice Lee
1) Review and Approve Minutes
The minutes for the June meeting were reviewed and approved with a change to the cost of the donuts purchased for Classified Staff Appreciation Week; actual cost was $130
2) Treasurer’s Report
Linda Mahi (new Treasurer) and Debbie Haynes (past Treasurer) provided a report
3) Establish Student Scholarship 2009-2010
A committee needs to be established to develop the structure, process, and award amount.  Janice Lee will meet with Martin Varela to obtain additional information on how to proceed with the award process.
4. New Officers
The new CSCS officers for the 2009-10 were introduced and welcomed.

5. BBQ Committee
September 11 is the date for the CSCS BBQ.  Janice Lee will contact some of the CSCS senators to solicit volunteers to help organize the event.  One of the topics to be included is recognizing employees with long years of service.  Plant Services will be asked to help control the flying insect problem.  The Board Room will be reserved as an alternate in-door site for the BBQ for those employees that are more sensitive to insects.
6. State Senate Retreat

The CSCS Senate was given a Certificate of Membership by the California Community College Senate recognizing its membership in the state-wide Senate.  At the State Senate meeting, Janice Lee was awarded a donation certificate for providing items used in a silent auction conducted at the State Senate event.
7) CSCS Sub-Committee Meeting Reports

Publications – Newsletter

No report given
Employee of the Month

June award was presented to Shyamala Karra (Foundation). There are adequate nominations for July & August.  
New Hire Committee

No new hires identified by Employment Services
Bylaws Committee 
Bret Watson reported that the subcommittee has not yet met.  Any changes to the bylaws have to be brought to a general meeting of Central Services employees where changes are explained and then voted on.  
8)  District Committee Reports

Budget

Bret Watson reported that no State budget has yet been passed.  For FY 2008-09, there is still a possibility there will be a $2.6 million apportionment reduction,  a $2.4 million property tax reduction and a  $2 million reductions in categorical programs.  For FY 2009-10, State is considering reducing enrollment by 3%.  District is considering reducing faculty by 5% and cutting programs and class offerings.  Possible enrollment fee increase from $13 to $17 per quarter unit.  Additional reductions in funding for categorical programs are being considered.

District management is trying to retain all classified positions.  Looking for ways to roll into 2009-10 carryover funds from 2008-09.  No agreements have yet been reached with any of the bargaining units on reductions in salary and benefits.  
Chancellors Advisory Committee

No report was given

HRAC

No report provided

ETAC

No report was given.  Tom Roza will contact Sharon Luciw for information on ETAC 
EIS Steering Committee

Tom Roza reported that Luminis & Banner/Finance are in production. Other Banner modules are under development and will be implemented in 2010.  The Finance department is conducting Banner/Purchasing training classes
 9)  Other Topics & Closing Questions & Comments
The next meeting of the CSCS will be at 1:30pm on August 12, 2009 in the District Board Room.  Janice Lee adjourned the meeting.
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